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ABSTRACT (Lmirt to 1400 .8etle. I.e., ePprolrmertlll tfleen hingle4ece typewriftn line) IS) 

On June 25, 1992, while the unit was at cold shutdown and #33 
Emergency Diesel: Generator (EDG) was out of service for 
.maintenance, a functional test was'performed on the Carbon Dioxide 
fire protection system in #31 EDG cell. During the test, the 
control power fuse for #31 EDG .blew rendering #31 EDG inoperable.  
The plant did not meet technical specification requirements for two 
EDGs because #33 EDG was out of service for maintenance. The fuse 
was replaced in thirty minutes restoring #31 EDG to service. The 
cause of the event was a design deficiency in the Carbon Dioxide 
fire protection system auxiliary circuitry. The deficiency created 
the potential for a short across the DC power supply to EDG control 
power when a C02 actuation was concurrent with exhaust fan 
operation. The design deficiency was corrected on June 30, 1992.  
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DESCRIPTION OF THE EVENT, 

On June-25, 1992, at 0520 hours, while the unit was :at cold 
shutdown and #33. Emergency Diesel Generator (EDG) was out of 
service for maintenance, the IP3 test group was performing C02 
-functional test PT-R082 in #31 :EDG cell. During the test, the 
control room received the auto start defeat alarm for #31 EDG. At 
0550 hours, investigation revealed that a control fuse had-blown in 
#31 EDG control panel rendering #31 EDG inoperable.  

A control fuse was immediately taken from the #33 EDG control panel 
and placed in the control panel for #31 EDG to regain operability 
as quickly as possible. A proper fuse was then obtained and placed 
in the control panel for #33 EDG. A one hour report was then'made 
to the Nuclear Regulatory Commission.  

INVESTIGATION OF THE EVENT 

Investigation byI&C Engineering revealed that if a CO2 actuation 
occurs in'an EDG cell while the exhaust fans for that cell are in 
operation, the respective EDG control fuse will blow. This is 
caused by a contact that closes during a C02 actuation which can 
create a short across DC control power to the EDGs when the exhaust 
fans are in operation.  

On June 27, 1992, at 1100 hours, the staff simulated a C02 
actuation coincident with operating exhaust fans on #33 EDG (#33 
EDG was out of service for maintenance). The test resulted in a 
blown control power fuse on #33 EDG.  

Investigation revealed that this condition was the result of a 
design deficiency that occurred when the C02 system was originally 
installed in 1980 (under IP3 Modification 80-03-020-FP).  
Apparently, a contact was added to the exhaust fan circuit to close 
the exhaust dampers in the EDG cells upon a C02 actuation.

NRC FORM 364A 
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(Refer to Attachment l.) Contact C was added to the circuit when 
the C02 system was installed. When the exhaust fans are in 
operation the fan relay is energized, closing contact B to energize 
the damper solenoid which opens the dampers. When a C02 actuation 
occurs, the C02 relay energizes to open contact A (de-energizing 
the fan relay). and close contact C (de-energizing the damper* 
solenoid). Contact C is unnecessary because when the fan relay is 
de-energized it opens contact B to de-energize the damper solenoid.  
A momentary short across the DC power supply to the EDGs can occur 
if contact C closes before contact B opens.  

CAUSE OF THE EVENT 

This event was caused by a design deficiency in IP3 Modification' 
80-03-20-FP when the C02 Fire' Protection system was originally 
installed.  

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 

The identified design deficiency was corrected on June 30, 1992 
under IP3 RES 92-3-205 by removing the unnecessary set of contacts 
in each EDG exhaust fan circuit.  

ANALYSIS OF THE EVENT.  

This event is reportable under 1OCFR50.73 (a) (2) (ii) (B) because 
the plant was outside technical specifications for 30 minutes on 
June 25, 1992, from 0520 to 0530 hours, when #31 EDG was inoperable 
due to a blown control power fuse and #33 EDG was out of service 
for maintenance. Although the plant was outside technicali ,, 
specifications for 30 minutes, this event did not affect decay heat 
removal because normal offsite power was available. The event did 
not impact public health or safety..  

The Indian Point 3 Appendix R Analysis postulates a fire in the 
Control building coincident with a loss of offsite power. This 
analysis'shows alternate shutdown protection assuming a loss of all 
three EDGs. (Vital loads are supplied by the Appendix R diesel in 
this event.) The design deficiency identified as a result of this 
event would cause the loss of a single EDG if a fire occurred in a 
given' EDG cell. Therefore, the potential effects of this 
deficiency are bounded by the postulated event in the Appendix R 
Analysis.  

SECURING FROM THE EVENT 

On June 25, 1992, at 0550 hours, the operability of #31 EDG was 
restored-by replacing thelblown control power fuse.  

NRC FORM 360A -U.S. GPO, 1988-520-569400070 
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